Statement of Purpose


When Patrick Henry Middle School decided that all 7th graders should take Pre-Algebra, the 7th grade Math curriculum and courses had to change.  Basically, the 7th grade students are split into two sections of the lower achieving students and two sections of the higher achieving students.  The two sections of the lower achieving students will take Pre-Algebra in 7th grade, only learning the 7th grade standards.  The two sections of the higher achieving students will take Pre-Algebra in 7th grade, learning the 7th and the 8th grade standards.  The lower achieving students will take Pre-Algebra again in the 8th grade, learning the 8th grade standards.  The higher achieving students will take Algebra in the 8th grade, learning the 9th grade standards.

Whenever possible, students should have opportunities to learn mathematics through real-world contexts, including practical applications, real data, and numbers often associated with situations and problems encountered in the workplace and daily life.  Mathematics literacy is needed to make everyday decisions such as choosing which product to purchase, interpreting information in news reports, and selecting insurance or health plans.  The unit I am proposing will give students hands-on activities that are based on real-world problems that they may encounter in their daily lives.


I propose to enhance the 7th grade Pre-Algebra (lower achieving students) curriculum by adding a hands-on unit that will help students to use integers in their everyday lives.  This unit will promote the students’ ability to think critically and be problem-solvers as they look at different topics such as, varying temperatures in various places, integers being used in all types of diagrams and graphs, checking accounts and bank statements, and finding locations on maps and being able to interpret maps.  This unit will also be consistent with the Ohio Mathematics Academic Content Standards. 

This integer unit will introduce negative numbers and teaches the students how to perform the operations of addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division with them.  Students sometimes learn operations on integers more easily if they can see them being performed concretely.  The manipulatives (integer chips) are then used to illustrate some of the examples in the lessons.  Absolute value is presented by using a visual, geometric approach; it is defined as the distance from the number to zero on a number line.  The unit also extends the concept of evaluating a variable expression and the function concept to integers, introducing and using the coordinate plane.  The problem-solving strand is expanded by using the strategy of making a table.  Many students try to solve problems by using an operation only or, if they know how, by using an equation.  However, there are a whole range of problems that can be solved more easily by making and using a table. 

This integer unit must be implemented into the curriculum so that we can better prepare our students to think critically and to be problem-solvers.  As a result of this unit, students will learn the concepts, skills, and strategies that will help them to understand integers and how they relate to real-world problems and/or situations.  It is very important that we provide our students with the necessary tools for them to become life-long learners and productive citizens of their society.  
